
UNITED STATES BANKRUPTCY COURT 
EASTERN DISTRICT OF CALIFORNIA 

  
Honorable Fredrick E. Clement 
Fresno Federal Courthouse 

510 19th Street, Second Floor 
Bakersfield, California 

 
 

 
PRE-HEARING DISPOSITIONS  
 
DAY:  WEDNESDAY 
DATE: SEPTEMBER 5, 2018 
CALENDAR: 9:45 A.M. CHAPTER 7 CASES 
 

Each matter on this calendar will have one of three possible 
designations:  No Ruling, Tentative Ruling, or Final Ruling.  These 
instructions apply to those designations. 

No Ruling:  All parties will need to appear at the hearing unless 
otherwise ordered. 

Tentative Ruling: If a matter has been designated as a tentative 
ruling it will be called. The court may continue the hearing on the 
matter, set a briefing schedule or enter other orders appropriate 
for efficient and proper resolution of the matter.  The original 
moving or objecting party shall give notice of the continued hearing 
date and the deadlines. The minutes of the hearing will be the 
court’s findings and conclusions.  

Final Ruling: Unless otherwise ordered, there will be no hearing on 
these matters.  The final disposition of the matter is set forth in 
the ruling and it will appear in the minutes.  The final ruling may 
or may not finally adjudicate the matter.  If it is finally 
adjudicated, the minutes constitute the court’s findings and 
conclusions.     

Orders: Unless the court specifies in the tentative or final ruling 
that it will issue an order, the prevailing party shall lodge an 
order within 14 days of the final hearing on the matter. 
 

  



1. 18-12411-A-7   IN RE: GEORGE EDGE 
   CJO-1 
 
   MOTION FOR RELIEF FROM AUTOMATIC STAY 
   7-30-2018  [27] 
 
   CALIBER HOME LOANS, INC./MV 
   R. BELL 
   CHRISTINA O/ATTY. FOR MV. 
 
Final Ruling 
 
Motion: Stay Relief 
Notice: LBR 9014-1(f)(1); written opposition required 
Disposition: Granted 
Order: Civil minute order 
 
Subject: 3103 McCray Road, Lake Isabella, California 
 
Unopposed motions are subject to the rules of default.  Fed. R. Civ. 
P.55, incorporated by Fed. R. Bankr. P. 7055, 9014(c).  Written 
opposition to this motion was required not less than 14 days before 
the hearing on this motion.  LBR 9014-1(f)(1)(B).  None has been 
filed.  The default of the responding party is entered.  The court 
considers the record, accepting well-pleaded facts as true.  
TeleVideo Sys., Inc. v. Heidenthal, 826 F.2d 915, 917-18 (9th Cir. 
1987).  
 
STAY RELIEF 
 
Section 362(d)(2) authorizes stay relief if the debtor lacks equity 
in the property and the property is not necessary to an effective 
reorganization.  11 U.S.C. § 362(d)(2).  Chapter 7 is a mechanism 
for liquidation, not reorganization, and, therefore, property of the 
estate is never necessary for reorganization.  In re Casgul of 
Nevada, Inc., 22 B.R. 65, 66 (B.A.P. 9th Cir. 1982).  In this case, 
the aggregate amount due all liens exceeds the value of the 
collateral and the debtor has no equity in the property.  The motion 
will be granted, and the 14-day stay of Federal Rule of Bankruptcy 
Procedure 4001(a)(3) will be waived.  No other relief will be 
awarded. 
 
CIVIL MINUTE ORDER 
 
The court shall issue a civil minute order that conforms 
substantially to the following form: 
 
Findings of fact and conclusions of law are stated in the civil 
minutes for the hearing.  
 
Caliber Home Loans, Inc.’s motion for relief from the automatic stay 
has been presented to the court.  Having entered the default of 
respondent for failure to appear, timely oppose, or otherwise defend 
in the matter, and having considered the well-pleaded facts of the 
motion,  
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IT IS ORDERED that the motion is granted.  The automatic stay is 
vacated with respect to the property described in the motion, 
commonly known as 3103 McCray Road, Lake Isabella, California , as 
to all parties in interest.  The 14-day stay of the order under 
Federal Rule of Bankruptcy Procedure 4001(a)(3) is waived.  Any 
party with standing may pursue its rights against the property 
pursuant to applicable non-bankruptcy law.  
 
IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that no other relief is awarded.  To the 
extent that the motion includes any request for attorney’s fees or 
other costs for bringing this motion, the request is denied.  
 
 
 
2. 18-12719-A-7   IN RE: FERN ROLLINS 
   APN-1 
 
   MOTION FOR RELIEF FROM AUTOMATIC STAY 
   8-3-2018  [12] 
 
   TOYOTA MOTOR CREDIT 
   CORPORATION/MV 
   R. BELL 
   AUSTIN NAGEL/ATTY. FOR MV. 
 
Final Ruling 
 
Motion: Stay Relief 
Notice: LBR 9014-1(f)(1); written opposition required 
Disposition: Granted 
Order: Civil minute order 
 
Subject: 2015 Toyota Camry 
 
Unopposed motions are subject to the rules of default.  Fed. R. Civ. 
P. 55, incorporated by Fed. R. Bankr. P. 7055, 9014(c).  Written 
opposition to this motion was required not less than 14 days before 
the hearing on this motion.  LBR 9014-1(f)(1)(B).  None has been 
filed.  The default of the responding party is entered.  The court 
considers the record, accepting well-pleaded facts as true.  
TeleVideo Sys., Inc. v. Heidenthal, 826 F.2d 915, 917-18 (9th Cir. 
1987). 
 
STAY RELIEF 
 
Subsection (d)(1) of § 362 of Title 11 provides for relief from stay 
for “cause, including the lack of adequate protection of an interest 
in property of such party.”  11 U.S.C. § 362(d)(1).  Adequate 
protection may consist of a lump sum cash payment or periodic cash 
payments to the entity entitled to adequate protection “to the 
extent that the stay . . . results in a decrease in the value of 
such entity’s interest in property.”  11 U.S.C. § 361(1).  “An 
undersecured creditor is entitled to adequate protection only for 
the decline in the [collateral’s] value after the bankruptcy 
filing.”  See Kathleen P. March, Hon. Alan M. Ahart & Janet A. 
Shapiro, California Practice Guide: Bankruptcy ¶ 8:1065.1 (rev. 
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2012) (citing United Sav. Ass’n v. Timbers of Inwood Forest Assocs., 
Ltd., 484 U.S. 365, 370-73 (1988)). 
 
The lease expired July 22, 2018, and there is no the amount due and 
owing $15,251.12.  Therefore, cause exists to grant relief under § 
362(d)(1).  The motion will be granted, and the 14-day stay of 
Federal Rule of Bankruptcy Procedure 4001(a)(3) will be waived.  No 
other relief will be awarded. 
 
CIVIL MINUTE ORDER 
 
The court shall issue a civil minute order that conforms 
substantially to the following form: 
 
Findings of fact and conclusions of law are stated in the civil 
minutes for the hearing.  
 
Toyota Motor Credit’s motion for relief from the automatic stay has 
been presented to the court.  Having entered the default of 
respondent for failure to appear, timely oppose, or otherwise defend 
in the matter, and having considered the well-pleaded facts of the 
motion,  
 
IT IS ORDERED that the motion is granted.  The automatic stay is 
vacated with respect to the property described in the motion, 
commonly known as 2015 Toyota Camry, as to all parties in interest.  
The 14-day stay of the order under Federal Rule of Bankruptcy 
Procedure 4001(a)(3) is waived.  Any party with standing may pursue 
its rights against the property pursuant to applicable non-
bankruptcy law.  
 
IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that no other relief is awarded.  To the 
extent that the motion includes any request for attorney’s fees or 
other costs for bringing this motion, the request is denied. 
 
 
 
3. 18-10627-A-7   IN RE: MICHAEL YANCEY 
   BMO-1 
 
   MOTION FOR RELIEF FROM AUTOMATIC STAY 
   8-8-2018  [15] 
 
   ALTAONE FEDERAL CREDIT 
   UNION/MV 
   D. GARDNER 
   BRANDON ORMONDE/ATTY. FOR MV. 
   DISCHARGED, RESPONSIVE PLEADING 
 
No Ruling 
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4. 18-13132-A-7   IN RE: JEFFREY/LINZY FISHER 
   BMO-1 
 
   MOTION FOR RELIEF FROM AUTOMATIC STAY 
   8-7-2018  [12] 
 
   KERN FEDERAL CREDIT UNION/MV 
   PHILLIP GILLET 
   BRANDON ORMONDE/ATTY. FOR MV. 
 
Final Ruling 
 
Motion: Stay Relief 
Notice: LBR 9014-1(f)(1); written opposition required 
Disposition: Granted 
Order: Civil minute order 
 
Subject: 2008 Keystone Fuzion 382 
 
Unopposed motions are subject to the rules of default.  Fed. R. Civ. 
P.55, incorporated by Fed. R. Bankr. P. 7055, 9014(c).  Written 
opposition to this motion was required not less than 14 days before 
the hearing on this motion.  LBR 9014-1(f)(1)(B).  None has been 
filed.  The default of the responding party is entered.  The court 
considers the record, accepting well-pleaded facts as true.  
TeleVideo Sys., Inc. v. Heidenthal, 826 F.2d 915, 917-18 (9th Cir. 
1987).  
 
STAY RELIEF 
 
Section 362(d)(2) authorizes stay relief if the debtor lacks equity 
in the property and the property is not necessary to an effective 
reorganization.  11 U.S.C. § 362(d)(2).  Chapter 7 is a mechanism 
for liquidation, not reorganization, and, therefore, property of the 
estate is never necessary for reorganization.  In re Casgul of 
Nevada, Inc., 22 B.R. 65, 66 (B.A.P. 9th Cir. 1982).  In this case, 
the aggregate amount due all liens exceeds the value of the 
collateral and the debtor has no equity in the property.  The motion 
will be granted, and the 14-day stay of Federal Rule of Bankruptcy 
Procedure 4001(a)(3) will be waived.  No other relief will be 
awarded. 
 
CIVIL MINUTE ORDER 
 
The court shall issue a civil minute order that conforms 
substantially to the following form: 
 
Findings of fact and conclusions of law are stated in the civil 
minutes for the hearing.  
 
Kern Federal Credit Union’s motion for relief from the automatic 
stay has been presented to the court.  Having entered the default of 
respondent for failure to appear, timely oppose, or otherwise defend 
in the matter, and having considered the well-pleaded facts of the 
motion,  
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IT IS ORDERED that the motion is granted.  The automatic stay is 
vacated with respect to the property described in the motion, 
commonly known as 2008 Keystone Fuzion 382, as to all parties in 
interest.  The 14-day stay of the order under Federal Rule of 
Bankruptcy Procedure 4001(a)(3) is waived.  Any party with standing 
may pursue its rights against the property pursuant to applicable 
non-bankruptcy law.  
 
IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that no other relief is awarded.  To the 
extent that the motion includes any request for attorney’s fees or 
other costs for bringing this motion, the request is denied. 
 
 
 
5. 18-10441-A-7   IN RE: KATIE BASSEY 
   SAA-1 
 
   MOTION TO RECONSIDER ORDER FOR REDEMPTION 
   8-13-2018  [53] 
 
   KATIE BASSEY/MV 
   STEVEN ALPERT 
 
Final Ruling 
 
The motion denied by separate order, the matter is dropped from 
calendar. 
 
 
 
6. 16-13443-A-7   IN RE: R.L. SURGENER, INC. 
   JMV-3 
 
   MOTION FOR COMPENSATION FOR JEFFREY M. VETTER, CHAPTER 7 
   TRUSTEE(S) 
   8-6-2018  [172] 
 
   JEFFREY VETTER/MV 
   LEONARD WELSH 
   LISA HOLDER/ATTY. FOR MV. 
 
Final Ruling 
 
Application: Allowance of Compensation and Expense Reimbursement 
Notice: LBR 9014-1(f)(1); written opposition required 
Disposition: Approved 
Order: Civil minute order 
 
Unopposed motions are subject to the rules of default.  Fed. R. Civ. 
P. 55, incorporated by Fed. R. Bankr. P. 7055, 9014(c).  Written 
opposition to this application was required not less than 14 days 
before the hearing on the application.  LBR 9014-1(f)(1)(B).  None 
has been filed.  The default of the responding party is entered.  
The court considers the record, accepting well-pleaded facts as 
true.  TeleVideo Sys., Inc. v. Heidenthal, 826 F.2d 915, 917-18 (9th 
Cir. 1987). 

http://appsd.caeb.circ9.dcn/ecfcasequery/ECFCaseQuery.aspx?caseNum=18-10441
http://appsd.caeb.circ9.dcn/ecfcasequery/MainContent.aspx?caseID=609752&rpt=Docket&dcn=SAA-1
http://appsd.caeb.circ9.dcn/ecfcasequery/MainContent.aspx?caseID=609752&rpt=SecDocket&docno=53
http://appsd.caeb.circ9.dcn/ecfcasequery/ECFCaseQuery.aspx?caseNum=16-13443
http://appsd.caeb.circ9.dcn/ecfcasequery/MainContent.aspx?caseID=589547&rpt=Docket&dcn=JMV-3
http://appsd.caeb.circ9.dcn/ecfcasequery/MainContent.aspx?caseID=589547&rpt=SecDocket&docno=172


 
COMPENSATION AND EXPENSES 
 
A trustee’s compensation is considered in accordance with §§ 326(a) 
and 330(a).  In 2005, “Congress removed Chapter 7 trustees from the 
list of professionals subject to the Section 330(a)(3) factors. . . 
. [and] introduced a new provision to Section 330 requiring courts 
to treat the reasonable compensation awarded to trustees as a 
‘commission, based on Section 326.’”  Matter of JFK Capital 
Holdings, L.L.C., 880 F.3d 747, 752 (5th Cir. 2018) (quoting 11 
U.S.C. § 330(a)(7)).  “[A] trustee’s request for compensation should 
be presumed reasonable as long as the amount requested does not 
exceed the statutory maximum calculated pursuant to § 326. [A]bsent 
extraordinary circumstances, bankruptcy courts should approve 
chapter 7, 12 and 13 trustee fees without any significant additional 
review. If the court has found that extraordinary circumstances are 
present, only then does it become appropriate to conduct a further 
inquiry to determine whether there exists a rational relationship 
between the compensation requested and the services rendered.”  In 
re Ruiz, 541 B.R. 892, 896 (B.A.P. 9th Cir. 2015) (second alteration 
in original) (citations omitted) (internal quotation marks omitted). 
 
In short, § 330(a)(7) “treats the commission as a fixed percentage, 
using Section 326 not only as a maximum but as a baseline 
presumption for reasonableness in each case.” Matter of JFK Capital 
Holdings, 880 F.3d at 755.  This provision “is best understood as a 
directive to simply apply the formula of § 362 in every case.” Id. 
at 753-54.  The “reduction or denial of compensation . . . should be 
a rare event” occurring only when truly exceptional circumstances 
are present.  Id. at 756. 
 
In this Chapter 7 case, the trustee has applied for an allowance of 
compensation and reimbursement of expenses.  The court finds (1) 
that the compensation requested by the trustee is consistent with 11 
U.S.C. § 326(a); (2) that no extraordinary circumstances are present 
in this case, see In re Salgado-Nava, 473 B.R. 911 (B.A.P. 9th Cir. 
2012); and (3) that expenses for which reimbursement is sought are 
actual and necessary.   
 
CIVIL MINUTE ORDER 
 
The court shall issue a civil minute order that conforms 
substantially to the following form: 
 
Findings of fact and conclusions of law are stated in the civil 
minutes for the hearing.  
 
The chapter 7 trustee’s application for allowance of compensation 
and reimbursement of expenses has been presented to the court.  
Having entered the default of respondent for failure to appear, 
timely oppose, or otherwise defend in the matter, and having 
considered the well-pleaded facts of the application, 
 
IT IS ORDERED that the application is approved on a final basis.  
The court allows to the trustee compensation in the amount of 
$33,229.61 and reimbursement of expenses in the amount of $1,392.83.   



 
IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that the trustee is authorized without further 
order of this court to pay from the estate the aggregate amount 
allowed by this order in accordance with the Bankruptcy Code and the 
distribution priorities of § 726. 
 
 
 
7. 18-12650-A-7   IN RE: JENNIFER ROGERS 
   AMM-1 
 
   MOTION FOR RELIEF FROM AUTOMATIC STAY 
   7-12-2018  [12] 
 
   NATIONSTAR MORTGAGE LLC/MV 
   NEIL SCHWARTZ 
   ANGIE MARTH/ATTY. FOR MV. 
 
Final Ruling 
 
Motion: Stay Relief 
Notice: LBR 9014-1(f)(1); written opposition required 
Disposition: Granted 
Order: Civil minute order 
 
Subject: 27588 Maple Street, Taft, California 
 
Unopposed motions are subject to the rules of default.  Fed. R. Civ. 
P.55, incorporated by Fed. R. Bankr. P. 7055, 9014(c).  Written 
opposition to this motion was required not less than 14 days before 
the hearing on this motion.  LBR 9014-1(f)(1)(B).  None has been 
filed.  The default of the responding party is entered.  The court 
considers the record, accepting well-pleaded facts as true.  
TeleVideo Sys., Inc. v. Heidenthal, 826 F.2d 915, 917-18 (9th Cir. 
1987).  
 
STAY RELIEF 
 
Section 362(d)(2) authorizes stay relief if the debtor lacks equity 
in the property and the property is not necessary to an effective 
reorganization.  11 U.S.C. § 362(d)(2).  Chapter 7 is a mechanism 
for liquidation, not reorganization, and, therefore, property of the 
estate is never necessary for reorganization.  In re Casgul of 
Nevada, Inc., 22 B.R. 65, 66 (B.A.P. 9th Cir. 1982).  In this case, 
the aggregate amount due all liens exceeds the value of the 
collateral and the debtor has no equity in the property.  The motion 
will be granted, and the 14-day stay of Federal Rule of Bankruptcy 
Procedure 4001(a)(3) will be waived.  No other relief will be 
awarded. 
 
CIVIL MINUTE ORDER 
 
The court shall issue a civil minute order that conforms 
substantially to the following form: 
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Findings of fact and conclusions of law are stated in the civil 
minutes for the hearing.  
 
Nationstar Mortgage LLC’s motion for relief from the automatic stay 
has been presented to the court.  Having entered the default of 
respondent for failure to appear, timely oppose, or otherwise defend 
in the matter, and having considered the well-pleaded facts of the 
motion,  
 
IT IS ORDERED that the motion is granted.  The automatic stay is 
vacated with respect to the property described in the motion, 
commonly known as 27588 Maple Street, Taft, California, as to all 
parties in interest.  The 14-day stay of the order under Federal 
Rule of Bankruptcy Procedure 4001(a)(3) is waived.  Any party with 
standing may pursue its rights against the property pursuant to 
applicable non-bankruptcy law.  
 
IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that no other relief is awarded.  To the 
extent that the motion includes any request for attorney’s fees or 
other costs for bringing this motion, the request is denied.  
 
 
 
8. 16-12063-A-7   IN RE: TIMOTHY CLARK 
   CJO-1 
 
   MOTION FOR RELIEF FROM AUTOMATIC STAY 
   8-6-2018  [120] 
 
   CALIBER HOME LOANS, INC./MV 
   ROBERT WILLIAMS 
   CHRISTINA O/ATTY. FOR MV. 
 
Final Ruling 
 
Motion: Stay Relief 
Notice: LBR 9014-1(f)(1); written opposition required 
Disposition: Granted 
Order: Civil minute order 
 
Subject: 9100 Bridlewood Lane, Bakersfield, California 
 
Unopposed motions are subject to the rules of default.  Fed. R. Civ. 
P.55, incorporated by Fed. R. Bankr. P. 7055, 9014(c).  Written 
opposition to this motion was required not less than 14 days before 
the hearing on this motion.  LBR 9014-1(f)(1)(B).  None has been 
filed.  The default of the responding party is entered.  The court 
considers the record, accepting well-pleaded facts as true.  
TeleVideo Sys., Inc. v. Heidenthal, 826 F.2d 915, 917-18 (9th Cir. 
1987).  
 
STAY RELIEF 
 
Section 362(d)(2) authorizes stay relief if the debtor lacks equity 
in the property and the property is not necessary to an effective 
reorganization.  11 U.S.C. § 362(d)(2).  Chapter 7 is a mechanism 
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for liquidation, not reorganization, and, therefore, property of the 
estate is never necessary for reorganization.  In re Casgul of 
Nevada, Inc., 22 B.R. 65, 66 (B.A.P. 9th Cir. 1982).  In this case, 
the aggregate amount due all liens exceeds the value of the 
collateral and the debtor has no equity in the property.  The motion 
will be granted, and the 14-day stay of Federal Rule of Bankruptcy 
Procedure 4001(a)(3) will be waived.  No other relief will be 
awarded. 
 
CIVIL MINUTE ORDER 
 
The court shall issue a civil minute order that conforms 
substantially to the following form: 
 
Findings of fact and conclusions of law are stated in the civil 
minutes for the hearing.  
 
Caliber Home Loans, Inc.’s motion for relief from the automatic stay 
has been presented to the court.  Having entered the default of 
respondent for failure to appear, timely oppose, or otherwise defend 
in the matter, and having considered the well-pleaded facts of the 
motion,  
 
IT IS ORDERED that the motion is granted.  The automatic stay is 
vacated with respect to the property described in the motion, 
commonly known as 9100 Bridlewood Lane, Bakersfield, California, as 
to all parties in interest.  The 14-day stay of the order under 
Federal Rule of Bankruptcy Procedure 4001(a)(3) is waived.  Any 
party with standing may pursue its rights against the property 
pursuant to applicable non-bankruptcy law.  
 
IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that no other relief is awarded.  To the 
extent that the motion includes any request for attorney’s fees or 
other costs for bringing this motion, the request is denied.  
 
 
 
9. 16-12063-A-7   IN RE: TIMOTHY CLARK 
   TGM-2 
 
   CONTINUED PRETRIAL CONFERENCE RE: OBJECTION TO DEBTOR'S 
   CLAIM OF EXEMPTIONS 
   9-13-2017  [69] 
 
   RANDELL PARKER/MV 
   ROBERT WILLIAMS 
   TRUDI MANFREDO/ATTY. FOR MV. 
   WITHDRAWN 
 
Final Ruling 
 
The objection withdrawn, the pretrial conference is concluded.  
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10. 18-12069-A-7   IN RE: JOE/ROSEMARY QUIROZ 
    PK-1 
 
    MOTION TO AVOID LIEN OF MIDLAND FUNDING, LLC 
    7-5-2018  [18] 
 
    JOE QUIROZ/MV 
    PATRICK KAVANAGH 
 
Final Ruling 
 
Motion: Avoid Lien that Impairs Exemption 
Notice: LBR 9014-1(f)(1); written opposition required 
Disposition: Granted 
Order: Prepared by moving party 
 
Unopposed motions are subject to the rules of default.  Fed. R. Civ. 
P. 55, incorporated by Fed. R. Bankr. P. 7055, 9014(c).  Written 
opposition to this motion was required not less than 14 days before 
the hearing on this motion.  LBR 9014-1(f)(1)(B).  None has been 
filed.  The default of the responding party is entered.  The court 
considers the record, accepting well-pleaded facts as true.  
TeleVideo Sys., Inc. v. Heidenthal, 826 F.2d 915, 917-18 (9th Cir. 
1987). 
 
Section 522(f) of the Bankruptcy Code authorizes the court to avoid 
a lien “on an interest of the debtor in property to the extent that 
such lien impairs an exemption to which the debtor would have been 
entitled.”  11 U.S.C. § 522(f)(1).  There are four elements to 
avoidance of a lien that impairs an exemption: (1) there must be an 
exemption to which the debtor would have been entitled; (2) the 
property must be listed on the schedules and claimed as exempt; (3) 
the lien must impair the exemption claimed; and (4) the lien must be 
a judicial lien or nonpossessory, nonpurchase-money security 
interest in property described in § 522(f)(1)(B).  Goswami v. MTC 
Distrib. (In re Goswami), 304 B.R. 386, 390-91 (B.A.P. 9th Cir. 
2003).  Impairment is statutorily defined: a lien impairs an 
exemption “to the extent that the sum of - (i) the lien; (ii) all 
other liens on the property; and (iii) the amount of the exemption 
that the debtor could claim if there were no liens on the property; 
exceeds the value that the debtor’s interest in the property would 
have in the absence of any liens.”  11 U.S.C. § 522(f)(2)(A). 
 
The responding party’s judicial lien, all other liens, and the 
exemption amount together exceed the property’s value by an amount 
greater than or equal to the judicial lien.  As a result, the 
responding party’s judicial lien will be avoided entirely. 
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11. 17-13776-A-7   IN RE: JESSICA GREER 
    SFR-3 
 
    MOTION FOR COMPENSATION FOR SHARLENE F. ROBERTS-CAUDLE, 
    TRUSTEES ATTORNEY(S) 
    8-15-2018  [78] 
 
    PETER FEAR 
 
Tentative Ruling 
 
Application: Allowance of First Interim Compensation and Expense 
Reimbursement 
Notice: LBR 9014-1(f)(2); no written opposition required 
Disposition: Approved 
Order: Civil minute order 
 
Unopposed motions are subject to the rules of default.  Fed. R. Civ. 
P. 55, incorporated by Fed. R. Bankr. P. 7055, 9014(c).  The default 
of the responding party is entered.  The court considers the record, 
accepting well-pleaded facts as true.  TeleVideo Sys., Inc. v. 
Heidenthal, 826 F.2d 915, 917-18 (9th Cir. 1987). 
 
COMPENSATION AND EXPENSES 
 
In this Chapter 7 case, Sharlene Roberts-Caudle, counsel for the 
trustee, has applied for an allowance of interim compensation and 
reimbursement of expenses.  The application requests that the court 
allow compensation in the amount of $8,250.00 and reimbursement of 
expenses in the amount of $207.45. 
 
Section 330(a) of the Bankruptcy Code authorizes “reasonable 
compensation for actual, necessary services” rendered by a trustee, 
examiner or professional person employed under § 327 or § 1103 and 
“reimbursement for actual, necessary expenses.”  11 U.S.C. § 
330(a)(1).  Reasonable compensation is determined by considering all 
relevant factors.  See id. § 330(a)(3).   
 
The court finds that the compensation and expenses sought are 
reasonable, and the court will approve the application on an interim 
basis as to the amounts requested.  Such amounts shall be perfected, 
and may be adjusted, by a final application for compensation and 
expenses, which shall be filed prior to case closure.   
 
CIVIL MINUTE ORDER 
 
The court shall issue a civil minute order that conforms 
substantially to the following form: 
 
Findings of fact and conclusions of law are stated in the civil 
minutes for the hearing.  
 
Sharlene Roberts-Caudle’s application for allowance of interim 
compensation and reimbursement of expenses has been presented to the 
court.  Having entered the default of respondent for failure to 
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appear, timely oppose, or otherwise defend in the matter, and having 
considered the well-pleaded facts of the application,  
 
IT IS ORDERED that the application is approved.  The court allows 
interim compensation in the amount of $8,250.00 and reimbursement of 
expenses in the amount of $207.45.  The fees and costs are allowed 
pursuant to 11 U.S.C. § 331 as interim fees and costs, subject to 
final review and allowance pursuant to 11 U.S.C. § 330.  Such 
allowed amounts shall be perfected, and may be adjusted, by a final 
application for allowance of compensation and reimbursement of 
expenses, which shall be filed prior to case closure.   
 
IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that the trustee is authorized without further 
order of this court to pay from the estate the aggregate amount 
allowed by this order in accordance with the Bankruptcy Code and the 
distribution priorities of § 726. 
 
 
 
12. 18-13177-A-7   IN RE: TERYSA PATTERSON 
    TJS-1 
 
    MOTION FOR RELIEF FROM AUTOMATIC STAY 
    8-13-2018  [13] 
 
    NUVISION FEDERAL CREDIT 
    UNION/MV 
    JOSEPH PEARL 
    TIMOTHY SILVERMAN/ATTY. FOR MV. 
 
Final Ruling 
 
The motion is denied without prejudice.  The motion was filed on 23 
days notice but the notice wrongfully states that opposition must be 
in writing 14 days prior to the hearing.  LBR 9014-1(f)(1),(2).  A 
civil minute order will issue. 
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13. 17-14085-A-7   IN RE: ELISA RUBIO 
    JHW-1 
 
    MOTION FOR RELIEF FROM AUTOMATIC STAY 
    7-26-2018  [28] 
 
    SANTANDER CONSUMER USA INC./MV 
    D. GARDNER 
    JENNIFER WANG/ATTY. FOR MV. 
 
Final Ruling 
 
Motion: Stay Relief 
Notice: LBR 9014-1(f)(1); written opposition required 
Disposition: Granted 
Order: Civil minute order 
 
Subject: 2013 Kia Optima 
 
Unopposed motions are subject to the rules of default.  Fed. R. Civ. 
P.55, incorporated by Fed. R. Bankr. P. 7055, 9014(c).  Written 
opposition to this motion was required not less than 14 days before 
the hearing on this motion.  LBR 9014-1(f)(1)(B).  None has been 
filed.  The default of the responding party is entered.  The court 
considers the record, accepting well-pleaded facts as true.  
TeleVideo Sys., Inc. v. Heidenthal, 826 F.2d 915, 917-18 (9th Cir. 
1987).  
 
STAY RELIEF 
 
Section 362(d)(2) authorizes stay relief if the debtor lacks equity 
in the property and the property is not necessary to an effective 
reorganization.  11 U.S.C. § 362(d)(2).  Chapter 7 is a mechanism 
for liquidation, not reorganization, and, therefore, property of the 
estate is never necessary for reorganization.  In re Casgul of 
Nevada, Inc., 22 B.R. 65, 66 (B.A.P. 9th Cir. 1982).  In this case, 
the aggregate amount due all liens exceeds the value of the 
collateral and the debtor has no equity in the property.  The motion 
will be granted, and the 14-day stay of Federal Rule of Bankruptcy 
Procedure 4001(a)(3) will be waived.  No other relief will be 
awarded. 
 
CIVIL MINUTE ORDER 
 
The court shall issue a civil minute order that conforms 
substantially to the following form: 
 
Findings of fact and conclusions of law are stated in the civil 
minutes for the hearing.  
 
Santander Consumer USA, Inc.’s motion for relief from the automatic 
stay has been presented to the court.  Having entered the default of 
respondent for failure to appear, timely oppose, or otherwise defend 
in the matter, and having considered the well-pleaded facts of the 
motion,  
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IT IS ORDERED that the motion is granted.  The automatic stay is 
vacated with respect to the property described in the motion, 
commonly known as 2013 Kia Optima, as to all parties in interest.  
The 14-day stay of the order under Federal Rule of Bankruptcy 
Procedure 4001(a)(3) is waived.  Any party with standing may pursue 
its rights against the property pursuant to applicable non-
bankruptcy law.  
 
IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that no other relief is awarded.  To the 
extent that the motion includes any request for attorney’s fees or 
other costs for bringing this motion, the request is denied.  
 
 
 
14. 18-12992-A-7   IN RE: STACY ROCHA 
    JHW-1 
 
    MOTION FOR RELIEF FROM AUTOMATIC STAY 
    8-2-2018  [12] 
 
    TD AUTO FINANCE LLC/MV 
    R. BELL 
    JENNIFER WANG/ATTY. FOR MV. 
 
Final Ruling 
 
Motion: Stay Relief 
Notice: LBR 9014-1(f)(1); written opposition required 
Disposition: Granted 
Order: Civil minute order 
 
Subject: 2013 Hyundai Elantra 
 
Unopposed motions are subject to the rules of default.  Fed. R. Civ. 
P.55, incorporated by Fed. R. Bankr. P. 7055, 9014(c).  Written 
opposition to this motion was required not less than 14 days before 
the hearing on this motion.  LBR 9014-1(f)(1)(B).  None has been 
filed.  The default of the responding party is entered.  The court 
considers the record, accepting well-pleaded facts as true.  
TeleVideo Sys., Inc. v. Heidenthal, 826 F.2d 915, 917-18 (9th Cir. 
1987).  
 
STAY RELIEF 
 
Section 362(d)(2) authorizes stay relief if the debtor lacks equity 
in the property and the property is not necessary to an effective 
reorganization.  11 U.S.C. § 362(d)(2).  Chapter 7 is a mechanism 
for liquidation, not reorganization, and, therefore, property of the 
estate is never necessary for reorganization.  In re Casgul of 
Nevada, Inc., 22 B.R. 65, 66 (B.A.P. 9th Cir. 1982).  In this case, 
the aggregate amount due all liens exceeds the value of the 
collateral and the debtor has no equity in the property.  The motion 
will be granted, and the 14-day stay of Federal Rule of Bankruptcy 
Procedure 4001(a)(3) will be waived.  No other relief will be 
awarded. 
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CIVIL MINUTE ORDER 
 
The court shall issue a civil minute order that conforms 
substantially to the following form: 
 
Findings of fact and conclusions of law are stated in the civil 
minutes for the hearing.  
 
TD Auto Finance LLC’s motion for relief from the automatic stay has 
been presented to the court.  Having entered the default of 
respondent for failure to appear, timely oppose, or otherwise defend 
in the matter, and having considered the well-pleaded facts of the 
motion,  
 
IT IS ORDERED that the motion is granted.  The automatic stay is 
vacated with respect to the property described in the motion, 
commonly known as 2013 Hyundai Elantra, as to all parties in 
interest.  The 14-day stay of the order under Federal Rule of 
Bankruptcy Procedure 4001(a)(3) is waived.  Any party with standing 
may pursue its rights against the property pursuant to applicable 
non-bankruptcy law.  
 
IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that no other relief is awarded.  To the 
extent that the motion includes any request for attorney’s fees or 
other costs for bringing this motion, the request is denied.  
 
 
 
 


